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Executive Meeting

Agenda
Sunday February 4, 2024

% Meeting call to Order
% Opening Prayer
% Roll Call

* Reading of the last meeting minutes, corrections, and adoptions
(Mr. Ise Osayimwen)

% President Report

% Treasurer Report (Mr. Osagie Eweka)

** Financial Secretary Report (Mr. Morrison Osifo)
% Welfare/Social Officer Report (Mr. Adam-Bello)
% Local Chapter President’s Report

% Meeting Focus
Old (Unfinished) Business
a. Membership dues payment
b. BOT Donations
¢. Soliciting candidates for future executive positions
d. 2024 Convention Updates -Toronto
e. Alma Mater 80" Anniversary scheduled activities
- Fundraising Dinner March 16, 2024
- Anniversary celebration November 13-17, 2024
J. ICCOBA Communication improvement
- Website Updates
New Business

a. Payment to the webmaster
b. Fundraising tickets Sales (N200,000)

&,

** Matter Arising
% Joy and Concern
¢ Adjournment



MINUTES OF ICCOBA EXECUTIVE MEETING
HELD ON SUNDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2023.

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Sunday Uwumarogie
Presley Omoruyi
Kenny Giwa Osagie
Ise Osayimwen
Osagie Eweka

John Owie

Dala Iguodala
Babatope Atafo
Ogulogu Obaide

The president Mr. Sunday Uwumarogie called the meeting to order at 7.10 pm (CDT). The meeting began
with opening prayers by Kenny Giwa Osagie. Tope Atafo, the Canada Chapter President then introduced the
Canada Secretary General, Ogulogu Obaide to give the exco an update on preparations for the 2024 Toronto
Convention. Mr. Atafo did further add that if Mr. Ogulogu had to leave for work before completing his
report, he Atafo would finish it up. The President, Mr. Uwumarogie then interjected to enable the house to
complete some basic exco meeting processes.

Mr. Uwumarogie thanked the assistant General Secretary, Ise Osayimwen, for putting the minutes
together. No corrections to the previous minutes were proposed. Subsequently, a motion to adopt the
minutes was moved by Mr. Osayimwen and seconded by Mr. Uwumarogie.

PRESIDENT REPORT.

Mr. Uwumarogie thanked all exco members for showing up for the meeting and wished everyone and their
families a happy holiday season. The President mentioned that the focus remained primarily convention
update, dues collection and BOT payment. The President enjoined all members to assist the Financial
Secretary, Morrison Osifo in making the dues payment seamless and less tasking.

Mr. Uwumarogie reiterated that July 12 -14, 2024 is the Toronto Convention date. Forty (40 ) rooms from the
Hotel and 150 people for the Saturday Dinner will be the starting off point of negotiation with the Hotel. The
numbers and figures are expected to change as more members register and pay their convention fees.

The second item the President spoke about was the Scholarship program and the letter from the ICC
Principal on the last page of the agenda. Mr. Uwumarogie then touched on the 80t anniversary of ICC
coming up in 2024 and how the North America Chapter can assist in the process.

The next issue brought up by Mr. President was appreciation of the Archbishop.

The President also highlighted the vast improvement in communication due to the functioning ICCOBA
website and urged all old Boys to avail themselves the use of the website.

Mr. Uwumarogie informed all exco members present that there were 4 - 5 meetings left for the year hence it
was imperative all hands must be on deck to ensure the success of the 2024 Toronto convention.



CONVENTION UPDATE

Babatope Atafo gave the exco a quick overview of the activities they've been involved in. He mentioned that
the process of opening a bank account was almost complete and the registration had been done. Mr. Atafo
also informed the exco that his team in Canada had visited the Sheraton Hotel and described certain
similarities to the Dallas Sharaton. Mr. Atafo shared some pictures from the visit to Sheraton and reiterated
the point that no contract had been signed yet and that negotiations were still ongoing.

At this point, Mr. Ogulogu Obaide took over and gave insights into discussions with Sheraton. Mr. Ogulogu
indicated that 40 Rooms had been initially secured and that with more old boys signing up, they expected to
reach about 75 Rooms. Each room cost C$229.

It includes singles and doubles and can accommodate four people. Any adult age 19 and over comes with an
additional C520. Mr Ogulogu informed the exco that the hotel promised to make more than 75 Rooms
available if it became necessary.

Furthermore, Mr. Ogulogu added that a Hall and meeting room for meetings had also been secured. The hall
/ ballroom can accommodate 300 people. The hall can be divided into 3 different parts, but the Hotel agreed
to give the entire hall for one price. All events would take place in the Hall. The Friday welcome event would
occur in the foyer adjacent to the Hall. Mr. Ogulogu remarked further that a Projector was also going to be
present. Mr. Atafo quickly cut in to add that they were looking at streaming some of the events live on
Facebook and other social media outlets.

Turning to the issue of feeding, Mr. Ogulogu intimated the exco members that a deal was struck that the
hotel folks would take back to its management. A combo arrangement was discussed whereby the food
would consist or our own African food and the hotel food for about 300 people on Saturday night. The hotel
requested for a name of a Nigerian vendor and according to Mr. Ogulogu, Benin cafe was given. Mr. Ogulogu
added that the hotel expressed concerns about food safety being an area the hotel has on its radar. Mr.
Ogulogu mentioned that the basis of negotiations with the hotel hinged significantly on the combo food
arrangement which the hotel agreed to. A final ratio of 60: 40 was agreed with the hotel, with the hotel
supplying 60% of the meal and the Nigerian vendor supplying 40% of the meal. Mr. Ogulogu remarked
further that an email would be sent by this week stating clearly what the menu would look like. The initial

contract was supposed to be signed by November 30, 2023, but an extension was now in place until
December 31, 2023.

After Mr. Ogulogu's report, Mr. Atafo shared pictures of the hotel with the executive team.

Mr. Giwa Osagie then asked if there was another option of hotel to compare the Sheraton deal to which Mr.
Atafo answered no. Mr. Giwa Osagie said his reason for asking was due to the time factor. Mr. Atafo
promised to brief his team on that area of concern. Mr. Iguodala then asked if ICCOBA was paying for the hall
to which Mr. Ogulogu answered yes. Mr. Iguodala then added that with catering services being provided in
large part by the hotel and all rooms being booked would usually lead to the hall being given for free. Mr.
Giwa Osagie requested that Mr. Uwamarogie give a guide to the Canadian team that would form the
bedrock of their negotiations.

Mr. Uwumarogie alluded to the fact that both Mr. Iguodala and Giwa Osagie spoke from their deep well of
expertise in hosting conventions in the past. Mr President noted the importance of the Toronto convention
as being the first one that would be taking place with the new cost considerations that has been put in place.
Couples would now pay $200 as opposed to $150 and singles would now pay $125 as opposed to $100. Mr.
Uwumarogie expressed his belief that the 75 rooms commitment was too high a ceiling.
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Mr. Atafo expressed his strong belief that between the local Canadian chapter and local BOT would be
booking rooms at the hotel which he estimated would be about 10 rooms.

In his opinion, Mr Iguodala stated that we might meet the room criteria, but that cost was an overriding
factor that might make some old boys look for cheaper hotels. Mr. Ogulogu promised that the room issue
would be revisited once more by the local organizing committee.

Mr. Uwumarogie, in addressing the room issue, advised that we adhere to the agreed upon 40 rooms. John
Owie chipped in by saying if the 40 rooms were met, then we can ask the hotel for more perks.

Mr. Giwa Osagie asked if the cost of the hotel can be given in US Dollars. Kenny felt anything over $200
would disincentivize old boys from booking rooms. Mr. President while addressing the Saturday night dinner
pruned the number of guests from 300 to 150. The President acknowledged the numbers can obviously
change, but the best way to monitor this was by having old boys register early. Once our initial number was
met, we can always go back to renegotiate the contract. Mr. Uwumarogie advised Mr. Atafo to call Mr.
Omorodion in Dallas for some words of guidance. the President strongly felt that with all that ICCOBA was
giving up to the hotel, a free hall was quite within reach.

Mr. Giwa Osagie reminded the Canadian chapter that it was time to start selling the convention and it was
best to start right there in the host city of Toronto. Mr. Iguodala asked Mr. Atafo to request a link from the
hotel rather than taking the added responsibility of taking pictures.

TREASURER'S REPORT.

In giving his report, Mr. Osagie Eweka said the association had a balance of $50,573.02 in its coffers as of
December 10, 2023.No expenses were incurred this period.

Both the Financial Secretary report and Publicity Officer reports weren't given due to the office holders being
absent from the exco meeting.

CHAPTER PRESIDENT REPORT

MIDWEST REPORT

Mr. Dala Iguodala informed the exco team that the last meeting for the year 2023 was held the previous day
and that all the old boys present had a thrill. Mr. Iguodala enjoined all members to spread out their
recruiting capacity as many old boys across several states would be interested in joining forces if only, they
could be identified. Mr. Iguodala mentioned the recruitment of two additional old boys, one from Kansas
City and the other from Denver.

Along those lines, Mr. Giwa Osagie encouraged the Canada chapter to widen their recruitment efforts
especially at this infancy stage. In response, Mr. Atafo alluded to 6 -7 new members in both Alberta and
Manitoba who have already indicated interest in joining the ICCOBA fold.

Mr. Osayimwen suggested to Mr. Atafo the benefits of looking for and adding a veteran of Iccoba by the
name of Anthony Eguavoen to their team. Mr. Osayimwen recounted the viability of Mr. Eguavoen in years
past and thought having him onboard would be a huge plus to the Canada team. John Owie spoke of Mr.
Eguavoen being his personal friend and promised to reach out to him too.

NEW ENGLAND REPORT.

Mr. Owie informed the exco that the last meeting of the New England Chapter took place in November.
According to Mr. Owie, that meeting was called to finalize preparations for the December 17, Christmas
party. According to Mr. Owie, this would be the first Christmas party post covid.



NEW BUSINESS

SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM.

Mr. Uwamarogie spoke on the scholarship program. A note from the Principal of ICC was read to the Exco.
The President informed the house that 5 scholarships was given out this year as opposed to 8 scholarships
given out the previous year. The difference Mr. Uwumarogie noted was because of the time the funds are
disbursed. The grand total for the 5 scholarships was N4, 225,000.

ICCOBA 80TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION.

Mr. Uwumarogie informed the exco team that the 80 anniversary of the founding of ICC has been
scheduled for November 4 -10 2024. A fund-raising dinner is planned for March 9, 2024. A plate of food cost
N200,000. The President pleaded to all members to contribute generously to the fund as the target is N80
million. An old boy can have someone take their place with a N200,000 payment. Single is N200,000 and
couples is N200,000 as well. Mr. Uwumarogie alluded to the challenge of calling for a general meeting to
address this fund raiser issue. Presley Omoruyi in his comments said most of the activities organized by the
Nigerian body of ICCOBA tended to overlap each other thus presenting some unique hurdles. Mr. Iguodala
added that the Nigerian ICCOBA was usually late in inviting the North America chapter to its events, but
always wanted the North America chapter to donate money.

ARCHBISHOP APPRECIATION.

Mr. Uwumarogie told the exco that the archbishop was invited to the Dallas convention to give the keynote
speech and no monetary compensation was given to the archbishop. The President suggested that the sum
of $500 be sent the archbishop as a token of our appreciation for honoring our Dallas invitation. Mr. Owie
suggested that $1000 was more appropriate as a gift since the archbishop paid for his own airline ticket. Dala
Iguodala chimed in by saying the archbishop was one of us and our spiritual leader hence we're not
necessarily paying for his services. Mr. Iguodala suggested that $500 was enough as a show of appreciation.
A motion for $500 to be given to the archbishop was proposed by Mr. Iguodala and seconded by Presley
Omoruyi. The motion passed.

Mr. President reminded everybody to avail themselves of the website in keeping abreast of developments in
the association.

MATTER ARISING
Dr. Omoruyi informed the exco of the passing of the Father of Ndidi Enewosu, an old boy of the 1982 set. Dr.
Omoruyi thanked the Midwest chapter out of Chicago and the 1982 set for rallying around Mr. Ndidi.

Mr. Owie also intimated the exco of the passing of the mother of Anthony Edokpa , vice president of the
New England chapter out of Boston. Mr. Owie added that necessary support was being put in place to assist
Mr. Edokpa .

ADJOURNMENT
Motion for adjournment was moved by Dr. Omoruyi and seconded by Mr. Owie. The meeting was adjoined
at 8:20pm CTD. The closing prayer was said by John Owie.

Sunday Uwumarogie Ise Osayimwen
President Asst. General Secretary



Bankof America 55>

Business Adv Fundamentals - 6845: Account Activity

Balance Summary:$48,264.37 (available as of today 02/01/2024)
View:today 02/01/2024

All Transactions

Date Description Status Amount A‘Bl:illaa:éz

01/29/2024 Zelle payment from EHIGIE OMORODION for "This C 500.00 48,264.37
is to redeem the Pledge from 76...

01/24/2024 Zelle payment from OSABUOGBE IGBINEDION for c 500.00 47,764.37
"BOT contribution for 2023"; Conf#...

01/19/2024 INTERNATIONAL TRANSACTION FEE 01/18 FOUR c -196.64 47,264.37
POINTS TORON 9056781400 ON DEBIT CARD...

01/19/2024 FOUR POINTS TORON 01/18 PURCHASE C -6,554.71 47,461.01
9056781400 ON DEBIT CARD *1852

01/05/2024 Zelle payment from PHILIP OSEHOBO for "BOT c 1,000.00 54,015.72
donation"; Conf# lgf5ce323

01/02/2024 Counter Credit C 3,000.00 53,015.72

Statement as of 12/30/2023

12/15/2023 USPS PO 1 2065 12/15 PURCHASE MATTESON IL C -57.30 50,015.72
DEBIT CARD *1852

12/11/2023 IL TLR cash withdrawal from CHK 6845 Banking Ctr C -500.00 50,073.02
MATTESON #8898199 IL...

Statement as of 12/01/2023

11/13/2023 Zelle payment from OSARETIN ORONSAYE for "BOT C 500.00 50,573.02
donation."; Conf# 99a4y2rul

Statement as of 11/01/2023

10/18/2023 Zelle payment to ICCOBA-EX Osagie Eweka Conf# c -279.00 50,073.02
k5gqy3aaz

10/03/2023 Zelle payment from SUNDAY UWUMAROGIE Conf# C 500.00 50,352.02
OHYJE19LU

10/02/2023 Zelle payment from Festus Obanor for "July C 100.00 49,852.02
Convention pledge"; Conf# OHYIDT4V7

Statement as of 09/30/2023

09/07/2023 Zelle payment from EHIGIE OMORODION for "This Cc 432.99 49,752.02
is from the refund for IPAD....

Statement as of 09/01/2023

08/30/2023 Zelle Transfer Conf# kzulg69eg; Sunday C -1,210.17 49,319.03




2023 GALA NIGHT DONATIONS/PLEDGES REDEEMED

As of February 4, 2024
#  Names Amount Status
1 Mr. & Mrs. Kenny Giwa-Osagie $500 pledge
2 Mr. Ben Omorogbe $1,000 check redeemed.
3 Class 1986 $500 zelle redeemed
4 Class 1990 $1,000 pledge
5 Dr. Dan Okhilua $300 zelle redeemed
6 Engr. Chris Igbinedion $500 check redeemed
7 Mr. Festus Obanor (Indiana) $100 zelle redeemed
8 Dr. Peter Arasonmwan $300 pledge
9 Mr. Anthony Woghiren $1,000 check redeemed
10 Mr Osayaba Osarenren $100 cash redeemed
11 Mr. Frank Ogbahon $250 check redeemed
12. Mr Peter Ogiamen $200 cash redeemed
13 Dr. Chris Ozua $300 pledge
14 Engr. Andrew Aideyan $1,000 zelle redeemed
15 Dr Evans Imafidon $500 zelle redeemed
16  Class 1976 $500 zelle redeemed
17 Mr. Bruno Sobotie $100 cash redeemed
18  Pharm. Nick Odiase $300 check redeemed
19  Pharm. Clement Ajayi $1,000 check redeemed
20  Mr. Dami Oluloye $10 cash redeemed
21 Dr. Philip Osehobo $1,000 zelle redeemed
22 Mrs. Victoria Oluloye $200 zelle redeemed
23 Mr. Edosa Obayagbona $250 zelle redeemed
24 Mr. Umar Tariq $20 zelle redeemed
25  Engr. Ighodalo Edetanlen $1,000 pledge
26  Mr. & Mrs. Sunday Uwumarogie $500 zelle redeemed
Total 12,430.00
Pending $3,100.00
Redeemed $9,330.00
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Board of Trustees Donations
Second Group of BOT Members 2022 -2024
Payments As of February 4, 2024

# Name & Address Amount Paid Amount Paid Amount Paid
2022 2023 2024

1| Dr. Vincent Oganwu $500.00
2| Engr. Chris Igbinedion $500.00 $500.00
3 | Dr. Osaretin Oronsaye $500.00 $500.00
4 | Dr. Evans Imafidon $2,000.00 $2,500.00
5 | Dr. Solomon Aifuwa $500.00
6 | Dr. Clement Ajayi $500.00
7 | Mr. Frank Ogbahon $750.00
8. | Dr. Garvey Ehigie Omorodion $500.00
9. | Dr. Austin Agho $500.00 500.00
10. | Mr. Benson Asemota $500.00 200.00
11. | Engr. Andrew Aideyan $500.00
12. | Dr. Presley Omoruyi $500.00 $500.00
13. | Sunday Uwumarogie $1,000.00
14 | Dr. Emmanuel Osagiede $500.00
15. | Engr. Mathew Odigie $500.00 $500.00
16. | Anthony Woghiren $500.00 $500.00
17 | Dr. Philip Osehobo $500.00 $2,000.00
18 | Dr. Peter Uyi Arasomwan $500.00 $500.00
19 | Chief Chris Omoregie Inneh $500.00
20 | Dr. Stanley Usen $500.00

Total $12,250.00 $8,200.00




MEMBERS DUES PAYMENT

2024
2021

9

As of February 4

2023

2022

2020

2019

NAMES

o]

)

Asiwe Emma

Yoy

/=

g
:
d
£
e
[£a]




$100.00
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Good morning, my brother Uwumarogie.

All updates for the website have been done as requested.
- I await the convention flier to be added.

Please be advised that renewal for Iccoba website with GoDaddy comes up on
the 12th of February 2024.

The following are the items:

1. Managed WordPress Hosting-$239.88 (1yr.)
2. Domain Registration-$19.99 (1yr.)

3. Custom Email-$71.88 (1yr.)

4. Web Maintenance - $300.00

Total Amount due:

$631.75

Please let me know if you have any questions.
Thx.

Chris Ebuehi
Webmaster
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FOURX
POINTS

BY SHERATON

$8,833.78 (CAD)

January 18, 2024 04:17 PM

. 180124C19-E7B1D14F-
;gansacm" 11F2-4E61-BR79-
A4EACBE38ACF1
Approval
Code 191278
Subtotal $8,833.78
Total $8.833.78
You Paid
(CAD) $8,83?.78

Return Policy

All sale are final no refunds




IMMACULATE CONCEPTION COLLEGE OLD BOYS ASSOCIATION OF
NORTH AMERICA
5325 DUKE DRIVE, MATTESON, ILLINOIS 60443

December 10, 2023

Most Rev. Dr. Augustine O. Akubeze,
Archbishop of the Metropolitan See of Benin City,
No. 30 Airport Road, Benin City

Edo State, Nigeria.

Dear Rev. Dr. Akubeze:

Happy Holiday Season! We join you in celebrating the special privilege given to the
blessed Virgin Mary (Solemnity of Immaculate Conception Day — December 8).

On behalf of the executive and our association I thank you again for gracing our
convention gala night with your presence and impactful speech as the guest speaker.
We had planned a special dinner with you and your guests and our delegates on Sunday
July 16, 2023, after Mass. Unfortunately, the weather did not cooperate.

As a token of our appreciation, enclosed you will find the amount of $500.00 (five
Il hundred dollars) as holiday season gift to you. We know there is not any amount of
money that can substitute for the colossal work you do on behalf of our alma mater.

Thank you again for your graceful heart. May the Lord continue to make your path

straight, and plain for you to understand, see and follow.

Sincerely,

y f Sunday Uwumarogie
President
ICCOBA NA
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NORTH AMERICA

December 10, 2023

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION COLLEGE OLD BOYS ASSOCIATION OF

5325 DUKE DRIVE, MATTESON, ILLINOIS 60443

Mr. g‘i’f/ L dﬁ’%{ 2( WA AL g«(}i

J _ iy N ey v
I, Mr. ¢ i&f‘z{’u"f\/}?{"m} (“f);fi:ﬁé)iﬁ /{:/Z,f /C/éfé acknowledge
{ - (
receiving the sum of :Q ;J‘ J> 05 (five hundred dollars) from

to be given to the

d

City, on my trip to Nigeria on December 11, 2023.

Signed this date:

e 4

Receiver: AT 1w

Most Rev. Dr. Augustine O. Akubeze, the Archbishop of the Metropolitan See of Benin

S
Date: /L /[ Zo=3
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